cean View Presbyterian Sewing Circle
October 2014
Dear Ladies,

We are so happy to welcome our Interim Pastor, Reverend Jerry and his wife Reverend Marge
Egger to our church! We hope that they will be very happy at Ocean View Presbyterian Church.

There will be a special Coffee Hour Brunch after church on Sunday, September 21 to honor the
Eggers and their family. Hope you all will be able to attend.

At our Circle meeting in September we were pleased to have Amy Hiner attend and make us
aware of the warning signs of ovarian cancer. This was an important topic for us to hear about
and Amy explained it to us very well. Our thoughts and prayers are with Amy and her family as
she fights this disease.

At our meeting we learned that we are on our way to building a third well for our Water4
Project. At the September 21 Coffee Hour, Bev Bailey will demonstrate how Water4 is used. Be
sure to be on the lookout for the ladies on the Mission Committee, who will wear their Water4
hats that day. If you are interested in purchasing a Water4 hat, they are $11.50 a piece and can
be purchased from anyone on Mission Committee. Every third Sunday will be Water4 day and
you can give donations to them for the well.

Our next Circle will be October 8 at 12 noon. Bring your sandwich or salad and hopefully
refreshments and dessert will be served. | say hopefully because as of now we do not have
volunteers to be hosts for that day. Please call Kathy or me if you can bring cookies or such.

At the meeting, Bev will be explaining Chapter 2, “Paul in the Context of Ancient Corinth”. This
is proving to be a very interesting study so come join us. If you do not have a study book,
Marlene has them available for $8.00.

Sunday, October 12, will be our Coffee Hour after church and our hosts will be the ladies of the
Salt Pond.

During the October meeting we will forming our Nominating Committee to look for new officers
of the Circle for 2015-2016.



The Circle is in need of Prayer Shawls. We needed to borrow one from the Lutheran Church this
past summer. Cathy Yantz suggested that we make Joseph Shawls. These shawls require nine
inch squares that can be knit or crocheted and then sewn together. The hands of many lighten
the work. The name comes from Joseph’s coat of many colors. Cathy Yantz says that she will be
glad to put the squares together for us. Those who would still like to make the original Prayer
Shawls are asked to do so. Either style will be welcome to those who are healing.

Good news, 84 Britches were made last year and sent to Africa. Thank you ladies! There was a
picture of little girls wearing the pillowcase dresses in the May/June Horizons Magazine.

Please don’t forget our Fall Jumble, Saturday, October 11, with set up October 10. Liz has been
getting the table leaders set up but we need items to sell: glassware, small household items,
kitchen miscellaneous, linens, pictures, small working appliances, knickknacks, children’s toys,
jewelry, pies, cookies, and cakes for the bake table, books, plants, white elephants. If you have
not been asked to help, please volunteer to Liz. Your help is needed and appreciated.

Our next meeting will be Wednesday, October 8, 2014 at 12 noon. Come and join us, | think you
will benefit from attending.

Amy Peoples, Co-moderator

Dates to Remember:

Sunday, September 21, Coffee Hour Brunch after church service
Wednesday, October 8 Sewing Circle,12 Noon

Friday, October 10, 9 AM Jumble setup

Saturday, October 11, 9-12, Fall Jumble

Saturday, October 18, Presbyterian Women Fall gathering, Smyrna, DE







